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surely, God is providing the finances needed 
for accomplishing great things for His glory!

Thank you so much for taking time to 
read about the things God is doing in 
our family and praying for us.  We are so 
thankul that all three of our children (Alex, 
Ryan and Chloe) are walking with the LORD 
and involved in various ministries of their own. 
My wife and I see the result of the prayer of 
our partners in ministry.  We do not take you 
for granted. We are very thankful for you.

I know God is doing things in your family as 
well.  If you would like to get together for 
a meal and simply share some time with 
us, please call me or send me an email.  I 
really mean that.  

Hello Everyone!

Wow!  We have entered a new decade and we are seeing the fruit of faithfulness to a vision that 
God gave us 25 years ago.  God is so good! In 1995, my wife Ruth and I and our oldest son (Alex) 
served for three weeks in Alaska.  She was pregnant with our second son (Ryan) at the time and 
little did we know that 25 years later, LightShine would be what it is today. Our ministry is growing 
and we are preparing to send another 12 teams to Alaska starting in May.  Our team leader training 
day is coming in February and more and more men and women are walking in their calling as part 
of this ministry! Several of these new teams will be working at our missionary base and slowly but 

I know God is on the move in His people, the Body of Christ, and He is preparing His people for 
His coming Kingdom! Let’s not forget to pray daily as Jesus Himself directed:

“Pray, then, in this way:  ‘Our Father who is in heaven, hallowed be Your name. 
Your kingdom come. Your will be done, on earth as it is in heaven.”

Matthew 6:10 - NASB

Many of you receiving this prayer letter have been supporting us for many years. Others of you 
have recently asked to be included on our family support letter.  Thank you so much for your in-
volvement in our lives. I have to raise my own missionary support in order to do my job. I 
continue to work for LightShine Ministries on a weekly basis and I need to raise $4000 per month 
to cover those costs.  Your support helps me impact lives and build this ministry.

Go to our website and see the work that is happening and click on our personal page to see the 
responsibilities that I have. Ruth and I appreciate your prayer and support. But also remember that 
if you are unable to give and would like to be taken off our mailing list, simply send me an email 
and write “remove” in the subject line. Thank you so much!
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